
	

	
	
	
I am very disappointed and disturbed by the remarks that President Donald Trump is 
reported to have said yesterday – and confirmed by others who were present – in the 
context of a discussion about immigration.  

Regardless of the context, references of that kind have no place in our civil discourse 
and, if true, reflect racist attitudes unbecoming any of us, but especially a president of 
the United States.  

Instead, we should be fostering a world where each of us sees every person – regardless 
of race, origin, ethnicity, gender or economic status – in the image of God and, 
therefore, worthy of dignity and respect. Our church has relationships and partnerships 
with Christians and others on six continents. These are our sisters and brothers. We strive 
to accompany them and they us, across boundaries and cognizant of our diversity, yet 
all seeking the common good. In working for a healed, reconciled and just world, we all 
should faithfully strive to participate in God’s reconciling work, which prioritizes 
disenfranchised, vulnerable and displaced people in our communities and the world, 
bearing witness – each of us – to the love of God in Jesus Christ. 

 

“We have before us the glorious opportunity to inject a new dimension of love into the 
veins of our civilization” —Dr. Martin Luther King Jr.   

  

God’s peace, 

 

Elizabeth A. Eaton  
ELCA Presiding Bishop 

	


